2012 NACON TRIP REPORT

SAN ANTONIO, TX 
 23 - 26 Aug 2012

The primary purpose of this trip was the presentation of the Outstanding Public Education Award to Flotilla 11-05 from Tri-Lakes, CA. The flotilla is a part of District 11, Southern Region, of the U. S. Coast Guard Auxiliary. Flotilla 11-05 also won this award in 2011. The National Boating Federation (NBF) sponsors the Outstanding Public Education Award annually. The objective of this award aims to increase the number of Public Education Classes offered to the boating community by increasing the competition between the flotillas of the Auxiliary.

The conference provided an opportunity to share ideas for furthering public education with National Commodore James E. Vass, Jr. USCGAux. and Chief Commander John T. Alter, SN, USPS. But for me, the highlight of the conference was the address by Jeffrey N. Hoedt, Chief of the Boating Safety Division, USCG. What grabbed my attention was his reference that the wear rate of life preservers has not changed over several years. Equally interesting were the remarks of Ms. Andrea Murdock-McDaniel speaking for the USACE. Nearly 200 people died in 2011 in the waters within the Corp’s jurisdiction. For FY 2014, the USACE has set a goal of a 50% reduction in casualties on their waters. 

During the conference, I attended two workshops. The American WaterwayWatch

session continued to cite no examples of disasters averted through this program. I was told that this information is classified. The second workshop dealt with the Auxiliary’s support of the Sea Scouts. I was happy to learn that the Scouts can join Auxiliary patrols which would broaden their horizons. It takes a bit of paperwork and some extra training for participating auxiliary members, but what a wonderful opportunity for a Sea Scout!

During the reception hosted by Commodore Vass, I took the opportunity to suggest to Admiral Robert J. Papp, Jr., Commandant of the Coast Guard¸ that the release of examples of disaster avoided through the AWW program would be of great help in

increasing the participation of the recreational boating community in this program. 

Admiral Papp indicated that he would have the possibility of such releases reviewed.

The most important aspect of the conference was derived from my retrospective of what I had heard and seen. Herewith my thoughts:

NBF can best grow public awareness of its activities through an expansion of our Awards Program. That point was driven home to me by the increase in the greetings of members of the audience following my presentation of our award. Suddenly they knew who I was and who I represented. At our Phoenix Executive Committee meeting, I will suggest that we design an awards program to foster increased life jacket wear with the USACE, and a program to recognize states who adopt mandatory education with a quick phase-in program not to exceed six years in conjunction with NASBLA. These programs should be added to our ongoing awards which recognize the public education efforts of the USCGA and the USPS.

Respectfully submitted,

Fred W. Poppe

President, National Boating Federation
